
WCPFC Labour Standards 2023 Workplan post WCPFC19 

 

Background 

In December 2020 the Commission agreed that intersessional work to improve crew labour standards be 

led by Co-Chairs Indonesia and New Zealand. Work has been ongoing since February 2021 with several 

rounds of email feedback and virtual workshops.  A workplan to adopt a CMM in 2023 is below. 

Work Plan 

• End of March – co-chairs will distribute a new draft CMM and seek members feedback by email. 

 

• End of April – CCMs submit feedback on revised draft CMM. 

 

• End of May 2023 - co-chairs will distribute the revised draft CMM to IWG members, minimum of 

one month ahead of virtual IWG meeting in June. 

 

• Second half of June 2023 - Virtual IWG meeting 

• Half day. 

• Meeting will focus on draft CMM and detailed review of text. 

 

• Mid-August – co-chairs submit a revised draft CMM based on June WG meeting 

TCC 

• Half-day meeting prior to TCC HODs session to discuss draft CMM text and continue 

development of text and discuss outstanding issues. 

• TCC to consider the draft CMM. 

WCPFC20 

• Continue working with CCMs on CMM. 

• CMM adopted. 


